
Camp Juniors FC rules       

Soccer Season 2018 – 2019 

 

Dear parent or guardian, 

On registering your child for the new soccer season at Camp Juniors, you agree to abide by the below listed rules 

of CAMP JUNIORS FC.  

 

• As a parent/guardian, you are responsible for : 

o ensuring that all relevant medical conditions of your child are known to the club through the sections 

foreseen on the registration form. If you have omitted any information by accident or because it arose 

during the season, please notify your coaching team  

o having your child dropped off at the appropriate training session/match and for the collection of your 

child at the end of the training session/match 

o ensuring that your child wears shin guards at all soccer training sessions & matches 

o ensuring that your child turns up for training appropriately dressed for the weather on that day & with 

sun-cream applied when necessary  

o gathering up your child’s belongings after a training session/match. Should your child have left 

something behind, it may be among the ‘lost & found’ at the next week’s training or match.  

o being contactable during training sessions/matches at the phone number you have given on the 

registration form in case Camp Juniors needs to contact you as a result of an injury to your child or any 

other incident  

o respecting referee and coaching decisions in relation to official or friendly matches 

 

• Bad language including cursing, swearing and mocking,  bullying or discrimination of other players, other kids 

or club coaches / officials will not be tolerated by Camp Juniors FC and will be dealt with by the club’s child 

welfare officer together with relevant parties including the parents. The club coaches are encouraged to utilise a 

system of ‘sinbin’ at training sessions and friendly matches in the event that this type of behaviour occurs and it 

may even lead to expulsion in the event of grave misbehaviour or impact on others.     

 

• During soccer blitzes, friendly matches or official matches, photographs may be taken by the coaching team, 

club officials or commercial publishers  for the purpose of utilising these pictures for paper or internet articles, 

including on the club’s face book page, or for the purpose of the Camp Juniors FC club calendar. If you do not wish 

your child to be in these pictures, you must let your coaching team know about this.  

 

• You consent to the club holding & processing data as per the registration forms for the season or any other data 

forms used during the season, in according with the Data Protection Act and GDPR rules and regulations.  

 

• Camp Juniors FC is a club made by the players, parents and the many volunteers. All work done by the coaching 

team / club officials is done on a voluntary basis so they receive no payment in return for the work they do.  

Your assistance to help out on club events and training sessions / matches is greatly appreciated. Please contact 

the coaching team or one of the club officials if you have an interest to help out in whatever capacity you like 

most : coaching, admin, fundraising, tea/coffee making, other.    

 

If you have any questions or want to enquire about becoming a coach, please contact a coach of your child’s age group. 

Camp Juniors FC 


